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Samuel J. Chilk
Secretary of the Commission
L'nited States Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C. 20555

Attention: Decketing and Service Branch

Dear Mr. Chilk:

I am writing in support of Dr. George V. Taplin's petition for
Rule Making dated March 28, 1979 and published in the Federal
ragister, Vol. 44, No. 89, Monday, May 7, 1979; page 26817.

I 'uld urge the Commission to reconsider and rescend the require-
ment that physicians must use an approved radiopharmaceutical
strictly in accordance with the manufacturer's package insert,
as required by the Commission Amendment to its regulat. ion 10 CFR
Part 35, published in the Federal Register (44 FR 10358).

As Dr. Taplin points out, this amendment would prevent the use of
Technetium 99m DTPA as an aerosol by inhalation for lung imaging.
Dr. Taplin and his colleagues have shown that this use of Techne-
tium 99m DTPA provides information to the physician which can
prove useful in the diagnosis and management of a variety of pul-
monary diseases. In the process, the patient is exposed to lower
levels of radiation than are received during the approved uses of
Technetium 99m DTPA for kidney or brain scanning.

Sincerely,

n _- .

Roger H. Secker-Walker, M.D.
Professor of Medicine and Physiology
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